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2024 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February 10 

Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4-Ball         March 16 &17 

Member/Guest                 May 18 & 19 

Men’s Club Championship           May 31-June 2 

President’s Cup                June 15 (start) 

Stag Day                   September 14 

Monster Day                  October 9 

Member/Member                November 16 & 17 

Christmas Tournament             December 8 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf for 

all members. Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  
fair and inclusive. Provide financial disclosure and administer the 

Club’s assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 
      Jamesmagil tamontgomery@verizon.net.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  
 jthompso2@aol.com  jthomso2@aol.com                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  
             patkemball@pga.com 

President        Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 
1st VP          Mike Pinto      714-299-2385 
             ylblues59@gmail.com 
Membership/      Dave Derse      714-501-8681  
Rules          dderse@pacbell.net 
Secretary        Larry Mensch     951-514-1448  
             ljmensch@comcast.com 
Treasure /2nd VP    Chris Poland     415-740-7892  
             cpoland@cdpce.com 
Handicap        Ted Smykla      858-740-6402 
             smyklated@gmail.com 
Major Tournaments  Jesse Beecher     626-922-5005  
             jesse@wrigleybum.com 
Tournament Assistant Collin McCaffery   951-237-0768 
             mccafferycollin@yahoo.com 
Tournament Assistant Jon Keigwin      951-522-1220  
             keigwinjon@gmail.com 
Wednesday Game   Chuck Newsom    951-244-5621  
             inlandchuck@gmail.com 
Public Relations     Bob Jacobson     951-236-2995  
             barbnbob1@gmail.com 
Greens Committee/  Eric Schrader     408-966-6690  
Asst. Treasurer     snjsshrks@att.net 
Social          Joe Wood          951-565-0526 
             bigwoodranch@yahoo.com 

SEASON GREETINGS TO EVERYONE. I HOPE YOU 
AND YOUR FAMILY’S HAD A WONDERFUL  
THANKSGIVING. 
 
OUR MEMBER/MEMBER TOURNAMENT IS IN THE 
BOOKS AND ANOTHER BIG WELL DONE TO JESSE. 
MY CONGRATULATIONS TO DERICK JONES ON HIS 
WIN AND BEING NAMED C.L.M.G.C. PLAYER OF THE 
YEAR. 
 
COMING UP IN A LITTLE OVER A WEEK IS OUR  
FINAL TOURNAMENT OF THE YEAR. THE ANNUAL 
CHRISTMAS TOURNAMENT AND DINNER. JESSE IS 
WORKING ON THE FORMAT AND THE SIGNUPS. I 
ENCOURAGE EVERYONE TO TAKE PART IN THIS 
EVENT AND IF YOU CAN’T PLAY GOLF, PLEASE  
ATTEND THE DINNER, WHICH WE WILL BE HOLDING 
AT THE LODGE. BESIDES A GREAT DINNER, I’VE 
BOOKED A MAN TO SING AND PLAY MUSIC. YES, 
WE WILL BE DANCING ALSO. SHOULD BE A  
WONDERFUL EVENING OF FUN AND FRIENDSHIP. 
ALSO THIS IS THE DINNER TO SAY A WELL DONE 
TO THIS YEARS BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND TO 
WELCOME AND INTRODUCE THE 2025 BOARD. 
PLEASE BE ON HAND, YOU WILL ENJOY IT VERY 
MUCH. EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO ATTEND. 
THIS IS THE LAST MONTHLY BULLETIN FROM ME AS 
MY TERM AS PRESIDENT OF THE C.L.M.G.C. IS 
COMING TO AN END. IT HAS BEEN MY PLEASURE 
AND AN HONOR TO REPRESENT SUCH A  
WONDERFUL GROUP OF GUYS. THE SUPPORT AND 
FRIENDSHIP GIVEN TO ME OVER THE PAST YEAR 
WILL BE WITH ME ALWAYS. MY THANKS TO (LEFTY) 
KURT MILLER, FOR THAT HUG EVERY WEDNESDAY. 
A SPECIAL THANKS  TO MY WEDNESDAY PLAYING 
GROUP, RON KUPKE, TED SMYKLA, DON POTENZA, 
AND THE GUY WHO REMINDED ME EVERY MONTH 
TO WRITE SOMETHING FOR THE BULLETIN, BOB 
JACOBSON. WIN OR LOSE, WE ALWAYS HAVE FUN 
AND FRIENDSHIP EVERY WEEK. THANKS FOR A 
WONDERFUL YEAR, GOOD HEALTH AND GOOD 
GOLFING TO YOU ALL. 
                                                                               
SINCERELY, VERN KELCH, PRESIDENT C.L.M.G.C. 
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President’s  
Message  

By 

Kathy Homewood 
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2024 Board of Directors 

 
 

President           Kathy Homewood    403-3124 

Major Tourn. Chairperson Ura Furry         244-1910 

Handicap Chairperson   Ann Blay       562-400-0878 

Tues. Tourn. Chairperson Mary Burns      650-766-6765 

Recording Secretary    Barbara Spraul      244-6540 

Treasurer           Gerry Meeks       316-1511 

Membership Chairperson Sheri Rawlins    714-875-1803 

Corresponding Secretary Claudia Pinto     714-270-3160 

Rules Chairperson     Marilyn Bridges     294-7075 

2024 Tournament Schedule 
 

 

 

         

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
 

Beat the Pro         January 23 
Valentine          February 13 
Club Championship    March 12, 14, 19 
SB&R             March 28 
Senior Tournament    April 16, 23 
Member/Guest       May 17 
President’s Cup      June 11, 18 
Member/Member     Sept  17, 19, 24 
Thanksgiving   
Couples Eclectic      November 19, 21 
Christmas Tourn.     December 10 

As we reflect on this year, it’s hard to believe how 
quickly the time has flown by! It feels like just 
yesterday we were teeing off for the season, 
and now we’re gearing up for our Christmas 
Scramble and Installation Luncheon, on  
 
December 10th at the Country Club! 
A huge thank you to everyone who generously 
donated food to Helping Hands. Your  
contributions have made a significant difference 
in feeding those in need within our community. 
Thank you, Barbara Spraul, for spearheading this 
initiative, we appreciate your energy and time 
helping others. 
 
I would also like to extend a heartfelt thank you to 
the Men’s Club President, Vern Kelch, for  
supporting and partnering with us this past 
year. As we wrap up this whirlwind of a year, 
we’re excited for more fun and camaraderie in 
2025. Enjoy the CLAPPS! 
 
On behalf of our entire club, I wish you a  
successful year on and off the golf course. May 
your drives be long and straight, your putts be 
accurate, and your love for the game continue to 
inspire us all. 
Happy Holidays, 





 



OCTOBER 2ND 
PARTNERS BEST BALL 
A Flight  
Pos. Team        Total Net 
1 McCain  +  Dominguez 63 
2 Wines  +  Sanders    63 
3 Murrietta  +  Leathley  64 
4 Ousterhout  +  Gray   64   
   
B Flight  
Pos. Team        Total Net 
1 Giambra  +  Mensch   60 
2 Wallace  +  Ramirez   62 
3 Vandruff  +  Kelley    63 
4 Reed  +  Gunter      63  
   
C Flight  
Pos. Team        Total Net 
1 Flores  +  Kamashian  62 
2 Conley  +  Homewood  64 
3 Kelch  +  Hirsch      64 
4 Loomer  +  Russelle   67 
 
A Flight Skins  
Player    Skins  Details 
Jason Bader   2   HOLE 6, 18 
Ryan Murrietta 1   HOLE 14 
Greg Perry    1   HOLE 1  
Mike Sanders  1   HOLE 2 
Bruce Wallace  1   HOLE 5 
   
B Flight Skins  
Player       Skins  Details 
Lawrence Mensch  1   HOLE 11 
Mark Wagoner    1   HOLE 13 
Matt Dominguez   1   HOLE 2 
Bobby Gunter     1   HOLE 7 
Bruce Yarbrough   1   HOLE 10 
David Kelley      1   HOLE 4 
Gil Kim         1   HOLE 5 
Shannon Vandruff  1   HOLE 16 
   
C Flight Skins  
Player       Skins  Details 
Ted Russelle     2   HOLE 13, 18 
Tom Hirsch      2   HOLE 2, 9 
Edward Doidge    1   HOLE 8 
Victor Flores      1   HOLE 15 
Joe Kamashian    1   HOLE 17 
Dave Carlson     1   HOLE 10 
Carlos Ramirez    1   HOLE 3 
Travis Montgomery  1   HOLE 6 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None Don Raworth $27.00 CTP 17 16'3 
None Edward Doidge $27.00 CTP 8 6'0" 
    
Total Purse Allocated: $54.00 
 

NOVEMBER 6TH 
INDIVIDUAL TIN WHISTLE 
A flight  
Pos. Player    Stableford Points 
1 Steve McCain      37 
2 Joseph Zrinzo      36 
3 William Sullivan     33 
4 Jon Keigwin       33     
B flight  
Pos. Player    Stableford Points 
1 Robert Decker      40 
2 David Derse       37 
3 Carl Garlichs      36 
4 Gene Piccolo      34     
C flight 
Pos. Player    Stableford Points 
1 Bruce Yarbrough    38 
2 Larry Ryan        38 
3 Jack Conley       38 
4 David Kelley       36     
D flight  
Pos. Player    Stableford Points 
1 Tom Hirsch       40 
2 Matt Dominguez    38 
3 Thomas Scudieri    36 
4 Bob Jacobson      33 
E flight  
Pos. Player    Stableford Points 
1 Chuck Hawley      35 
2 Joe Kamashian     34 
3 Bobby Lackey      31 
4 Carlos Ramirez     31 
 
A skins flight  
Player     Skins  Details 
Jason Bader    2   HOLE 3, 18 
Jesse Beecher  2   HOLE 7, 16 
John Reed     1   HOLE 10   
B skins flight  
Player     Skins  Details 
Thomas Scudieri 2   HOLE 15, 17 
David Derse    1   HOLE 12 
Curtis Henry    1   HOLE 9 
Bryon Connick  1   HOLE 13 
Carl Garlichs   1   HOLE 6 
Bruce Yarbrough 1   HOLE 10 
Jack Conley    1   HOLE 5 
Joe Wood     1   HOLE 1    
C skins flight  
Player     Skins  Details 
Chuck Hawley   2   HOLE 10, 16 
Matt Dominguez 2   HOLE 9, 18 
Roger Kielty    1   HOLE 4 
Joe Kamashian  1   HOLE 6 
Ross Hanover   1   HOLE 2 
Tom Hirsch    1   HOLE 7 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None Ted Smykla $26.00 CTP 11 5'11" 
None Matt Dominguez $26.00 CTP 9 15"3" 
None Jerry Watson $19.00 50/50 winner    
Total Purse Allocated: 
$71.00  



NOVEMBER 13TH 
IND. LOW NET 
A Flight  
Pos. Player  Total Net 
1 Ryan Murrietta  71 
2 Greg Perry     71 
3 Todd Wines    72 
4 Kurt Miller     72 
   
B Flight  
Pos. Player  Total Net 
1 Gil Kim       73 
2 Bob Jacobson   75 
3 Jack Conley    75 
4 Guy Loomer    76 
5 Victor Flores    76 
   
C Dlight Flight  
Pos. Player  Total Net 
1 Carlos Ramirez  75 
2 Bobby Lackey   75 
3 Richard Tucker  76 
4 Chuck Hawley   77 
 
A Flight Skins  
Player     Skins  Details 
Ryan Murrietta  3   HOLE 1, 4, 12 
Greg Perry     2   HOLE 5, 10 
Corky Wyrick   1   HOLE 15 
Todd Wines    1   HOLE 16 
Mike Sanders   1   HOLE 8 
Kurt Miller     1   HOLE 3 
   
B Flight Skins  
Player     Skins  Details 
Carl Garlichs   1   HOLE 10 
Gil Kim       1   HOLE 1  
Victor Flores    1   HOLE 18 
Curtis Henry    1   HOLE 14 
   
C Flight Skins  
Player     Skins  Details 
Chris Poland    2   HOLE 6, 7 
Joe Espinosa   2   HOLE 8, 13 
Chuck Hawley   1   HOLE 4 
Bobby Lackey   1   HOLE 12 
Dudley Thompson1  HOLE 1  
Barry Talbot    1   HOLE 3 
Carlos Ramirez  1   HOLE 15 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Player Purse Details 
Carl Garlichs $19.00 CTP 17 13'10" 
Dudley Thompson $17.00 50/50 #44 
    
Total Purse Allocated: 
$36.00  

NOVEMBER 20TH 
IND. TIN WHISTLE 
A Flight  
Pos. Player Stableford Points 
1 Greg Leathley     38 
2 Jon Keigwin      36 
3 William Sullivan    34 
4 Mike Sanders     33 
5 Kurt Mascio      33   
B Flight  
Pos. Player Stableford Points 
1 Shannon Vandruff  37 
2 Bruce Wallace     35 
3 Curtis Henry      35 
4 John Giambra     35   
C Flight  
Pos. Player Stableford Points 
1 Victor Flores      37 
2 Walt Popper      35 
3 Thomas Scudieri   34 
4 Dudley Thompson  33   
D Flight  
Pos. Player Stableford Points 
1 Eric Schrader     42 
2 Dave Nickel      37 
3 Chuck Hawley     35 
4 Roger Kielty      31 
A Flight Skins  
Player     Skins  Details 
Kurt Mascio    2   HOLE 1, 14 
Jesse Beecher  2   HOLE 4, 7 
Mark Wagoner  1   HOLE 2 
Jon Keigwin    1   HOLE 8 
Ronald Kupke   1   HOLE 3 
Vincent Di Nardo 1   HOLE 16   
B Flight skins  
Player     Skins  Details 
Curtis Henry    2   HOLE 1, 18 
Dennis Pitts    1   HOLE 17 
Guy Loomer    1   HOLE 8 
Don Raworth   1   HOLE 12 
Gil Kim       1   HOLE 16 
John Giambra   1   HOLE 5 
Victor Flores    1   HOLE 10 
Allan Stone    1   HOLE 7 
Larry Ryan     1   HOLE 4 
C Flight Skins 
Player     Skins  Details 
Walt Popper    3   HOLE 1, 5, 8 
James Musser  3   HOLE 2, 6, 18 
Eric Schrader   1   HOLE 15 
Bob Tice      1   HOLE 11 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None Kurt Miller $49.00  
Total Purse Allocated: 
$49.00  
 
50//50 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None Thomas Scudieri $23.00  
    
Total Purse Allocated: 
$23.00  

NOVEMBER 27TH 
1-2-3 CHA CHA CHA 
A Flight Cha Cha Cha  
Pos. Team        Total Net 
1 Bader  +  Beecher   
+  Flores  +  Raworth    126 
2 Archer  +  Furlong   
+  Reed  +  Washle     127 
3 Leathley  +  Lloyd   
+  Scott  +  Wagoner    128 
4 Lane  +  Piccolo   
+  Ryan  +  Scudieri    129   
   
B Flight Cha Cha Cha  
Pos. Team        Total Net 
1 Brack  +  Montgomery   
+  Sanchez  +  Yarbrough 125 
2 Doidge  +  Nickel   
+  Schrader  +  Talbot   130 
3 Carlson  +  Russelle   
+  Schutz  +  Viotti     131 
4 Hawley  +  Smith   
+  Taylor  +  Tucker    133 
 
A Flight  
Player      Skins  Details 
Greg Castillo    2   HOLE 16, 18 
Tony Archer     1   HOLE 17 
Jeff Boettcher    1   HOLE 3 
Kurt Miller      1   HOLE 7 
Jon Evans      1   HOLE 6   
B Flight  
Player      Skins  Details 
Frederick Finger  1   HOLE 17 
Vern Kelch      1   HOLE 12 
Don Raworth    1   HOLE 13 
Shannon Vandruff 1   HOLE 8 
Greg Hackett    1   HOLE 15 
David Derse     1   HOLE 16 
Mark Wagoner   1   HOLE 7 
Victor Flores     1   HOLE 4 
C Flight 
Player      Skins  Details 
Ted Russelle    4   HOLE 3, 5, 14, 15 
Steve Viotti     1   HOLE 4 
Chuck Hawley    1   HOLE 11 
Dave Nickel     1   HOLE 7 
Dean Washle    1   HOLE 8 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Player Purse Details 
Travis Montgomery $38.00 CTP #4 3'=8" 
Ted Smykla $23.00 CTP #11 17' 
Bobby Ousterhout $23.00 CTP #6 9'-10" 
   
Total Purse Allocated: 
$84.00  
 
50/50 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None Jon Evans $21.00 50/50    
Total Purse Allocated: 
$21.00  





Merry Christmas and Happy Hanukkah! 
(A unique year, both of these holidays occur on December 25!) 

 
Forty Years Ago – December 1984     Joe Hill, President of the Men’s Golf Club highlighted the Club’s 
achievements during the year and thanked his Board for their service.  One of Joe’s highlights was the  
participation of the members in the sub-groups, not just Wednesday golf.  In today’s  world that would be the 
After Lunch Bunch, Over the Hill Gang, Friday Red Shirts and Monday Blue Shirts. etc.  These groups  
provide additional opportunities for members to play golf and socialize in a less formal setting than  
Wednesday’s.  It was also reported that the recent “Tree Tournament” (Beautification Tournament), with a full 
field of 144 players, generated enough revenue to purchase 72, fifteen-gallon trees for the golf course.  I 
wonder how many of them are still in place and where?  Construction of today’s Clubhouse was scheduled to 
begin in the coming year, 1985, and the restrooms on today’s holes #5 and #15 were under construction.  
New tee markers had just been installed on the golf course.  a bit of Deja Vu.  
 
Thirty Years Ago – December 1994     It appears from the December 1994 Bulletin that things were not  
so well at the golf course.  Concerns about the condition of the golf course were being expressed. The Green 
Committee reported to the golfers that “The wheels have started to move to alleviate these concerns.  Sand 
has been delivered to help our bunkers. Bare spots are being worked over.  Mowing will be done so play will 
be speeded up”.  An ad-hoc committee of five was established to approach the Green Committee with  
specifics on the condition of the golf course and proposed solutions.  (Don’t just complain, suggest solutions).  
The CLMGC Board approved $1,893 for the Tuesday Work Group to purchase 200 railroad ties for  
installation on the golf course.  (I think they are all gone 30 years later).  Current members Chuck Hawley and 
Bob Stinson were listed as winners in After Lunch Bunch games the previous month.  Some things never 
change.  The Women’s Golf Club reported that it had 199 members.  Current CLWGC member Joanna  
Spiller was Handicap Chair of the CLWGC.  She’s like a Die Hard Bunny, she just keeps going and going and 
going. Go get’em Joanna. 
 
Twenty Years Ago – December 2004     Over the course of ten years things at the golf course seemed to 
have improved.  Membership in the CLMGC was 493, which included new member Bob Jacobson, your  
current Bulletin Editor, and Dudley Thompson was the Handicap Director,  another Die Hard Bunny. For the 
third year in a row, Canyon Lake won the Temecula Valley League Championship and will get to retain the 
trophy.  It looks like it took him twenty years to get there, but 2004 Green Committee member Jon Keigwin is 
now the 2024 Green Committee Chairman.  He’s starting to approach Die Hard Bunny status.  Current  
members Joe Kamashian, Barry Talbot, Fred Hemborg, Jim Lippen, Rich Tucker, Jim Musser, Dudley 
Thompson, Bob Pickard, Joe Washle, Steve Spaeth and Bob Stinson were all mentioned in the Bulletin as 
winners in the Wednesday Men’s Golf Club game.  CLWCG Membership Chair Alice Ramirez reported that 
their membership was now 203. 

 

The CLAPPS (Canyon Lake Association of Past Presidents) have done many things 
over the years to help beautify the golf course and make your golfing experience the 
best it can be with the revenue generated by the annual Beautification Tournament.  
The street clock, benches, sand boxes and putting green expansion are just a few 
examples of how the revenue from the annual  Beautification Tournament is  invested 
in our golf course.  Improvements don’t have to always be sizable to be impactful.  
While the course was shut down for overseeding this year, pole-mounted shoe spike 
cleaners have been installed on the ball washers.  During winter golf, it is not unusual 
for us to have wet rye grass clippings clogging up our golf shoe spikes.  Now you can 
enjoy the convenience of cleaning your shoes on every tee box without having to wait 
until you reach the clubhouse.  Be sure to mark April 26th on your calendar for the 
2025 Beautification Tournament where you will be able to enjoy a game of golf  
knowing revenue generated will be going back into the golf course for improvements 
big and small.  This year, during the shutdown, the CLAPPS also replaced all bronze 
hole plaques bearing the new Canyon Lake logo and reflecting the course’s  
re-configuration.  The next Beautification Tournament will also give participants an 
opportunity to place silent auction bids on the bronze hole plaques that were  
replaced.  So, tell your friends and neighbors, who may live on a particular hole on 
the course or have a special memory like a Hole-in-One or Eagle, to come bid on a 
bronze plaque that would be a fitting reminder of fond memories on the Canyon Lake 
golf course. 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 

 

28 

29 30 
 

31     

       

MC CHRISTMAS 
TOURNAMENT 

WC CHRISTMAS 
TOURNAMENT 

Eric Hoagland 
Bruce Yarbrough 

Chuck Hawley 
Darrell Wetherbee 

Ryan Good 
Corky Wyrick 

Frederick Finger 

Jon Evans 
Paul Holm 

Steve McCain 

Roland Clark 

Robert Kelly 

Wayne Liberator Van Meredith 

Zell Rawlins 

Vince Schlachter 

Robert Stanovich Jon Stanovich 






